ST. JOHN’S PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL
TUESDAY MARCH 22, 2022

Present: Fr. Gnirk, Pat Costello, Jim Mangimeli, Quentin Bliss, Tom Oehler, John Leise,
Pauline Pesek, Connie Wees and Jenny Boothe.

Excused: Rachael Urban, Vince Kirby and Tom Manhart.
The meeting began with a prayer.
The minutes of February 2022 were accepted.

Prayer cards for the Journey of Faith have been placed in the pews and made available for
parishioners to take home and pray for the success of this mission for our Archdiocese.

The Encounter prayer series had 13 participants the first week. Those who attended appreciated
the different prayer style.

Connie distributed an update on the status of our Divine Renovation, our goals for 2021-22.

In the Pastor’s Report, Fr. Gnirk mentioned the prayer of consecration for Russia and Ukraine
which will be on March 25. People are also encouraged to pray it during the war. A retirement
celebration for Fr. Gnirk will be June 26 after the 10 Mass.

The meeting adjourned with prayer.

Next meeting is April 19, 2022 at 7 PM.



